
 

 

 

 

 

October 16, 1997 

 

VIA FACSIMILE & U.S. MAIL 

 

Ms. Betty Farris 

Supervisory Paralegal 

Office of Legal Counsel 

U.S. Department of Justice 

Main Justice Building--Room 5263 

Tenth Street and Pennsylvania Ave., N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20530 

 

Re:  United States Department of Justice Office of Legal Counsel Compliance with the 

  JFK Assassination Records Collection Act, 44 U.S.C. § 2107                         

     

 

Dear Ms. Farris: 

 

Based on our recent conversation, it is my understanding that certain previously identified 

assassination-related records for the Office of Legal Counsel (“OLC”) have not yet been processed or 

transmitted to the JFK Assassination Records Collection (“JFK Collection”) at the National Archives 

and Records Administration (“NARA”).  These records were identified nearly a year ago, and we 

had asked that they be forwarded to the JFK Collection at NARA.  See Dec. 13, 1996 Letter from R. 

Haron to P. Colborn and Dec. 19, 1996 Letter from R. Haron  to B. Farris. 

 

Please confirm that these records will be transmitted forthwith to the JFK Collection.  In addition, 

please make available for inspection by the Review Board staff any indices or archive transmittal 

forms for the 1960's OLC records that we had previously discussed (see Dec. 13, 1996 Letter from R. 

Haron to P. Colborn with copy to B. Farris). 

 

Thank you again for your cooperation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 



Ronald G. Haron 

Associate General Counsel 

 

cc:   Mr. Paul Colborn, Special Counsel, 

Office of Legal Counsel, 

Room 5246, Main Justice Building 

 


